

March 1, 2023

To: President Williams

and Members of the South Placer Municipal Utility District Board of Directors

5807 Springview Drive Rocklin, CA, 95677

RE: March 2, 2023 SPMUD Board of Directors Regular Meeting, Agenda Item VI.2 Low Income

Housing Participation Fee Discussion

Dear President Williams and the SPMUD Board of Directors,

The City of Rocklin would like to **express support for the discussion of agenda item VI.2 Low Income Housing Participation Fee Discussion** at the March 2, 2023 Regular Meeting of the South Placer Municipal Utility District Board of Directors.

The City of Rocklin supports collaborative partnerships with other government agencies to address issues that impact us all. This discussion of minimizing the impact of local participation fees on low-income housing developments is an example of this open dialog between our two agencies.

The City looks to SPMUD to continue our partnership as both entities balance fiscal sustainability and mandates from the state. This great partnership is part of what makes Rocklin such a wonderful community.

The City supports this discussion of the low-income housing participation fees and looks forward to future collaborative conversations.

Sincerely,

Ken Broadway

Mayor, City of Rocklin